Foreign Language Annual Review Meeting

Friday, January 22, 2010


The Foreign Language Annual Review Meeting took place in the GCMS Curriculum Office on Friday, January 22, 2010 at 2:00 p.m.  Those in attendance were John Boehner and Sharon Pool.  John reviewed his current classes and curriculum for the 2009-2010 school year.

Spanish I:  This year, there are two Spanish I classes, with a total enrollment of about 50 students.  Both classes seem to be progressing well through the required curriculum.  John has taken sections from the Spanish I books, and also has incorporated other supplementary resources to create the curriculum for this level.  John also uses an “animated grammar” section that helps to reinforce the concept of verbs.  “Quia” is also used in class.  It is an online interactive tutorial to reinforce skills.  One benefit with the program is that the students can access Quia on their home computers, as well.  Spanish I students take an oral exam each semester.  At the end of the first semester, the students had a list of sixty tasks to learn.  Then six were randomly chosen for the student to be assessed on.  At the end of the second semester, the oral test involves pictures.  The student observes the picture, and then is required to describe what is seen in the picture.  During the semester, the students also do expository writing, in which they are required to write on an article or a video.  Each video or article is culturally relevant.

Spanish II:  Mr. Boehner has been incorporating weekly nonfiction readings into the Spanish II curriculum.  For example, the students have read articles on pizza, ice cream cones, as well as materials in the area of biology.  John finds a lot of quality readings at www.edhelper.com.  During the second semester, a study of Spanish artists will take place.  Mrs. Lidwell-McFerren has assisted John with getting resources for this study.  The students also do a weekly cultural question.  The students have to research the Internet to locate the answers.  Sometimes the students use either Wikipedia or Ask.com, and don’t always come up with accurate answers.  This shows the students the need to evaluate Internet sources.  This assignment covers standards 29 and 30 in the Spanish curriculum.  Also, John makes sure that his Spanish final includes a focus on the reading goals of locating the main idea, inference, etc.

Spanish III:  The Spanish III class has an enrollment of five students this year.  E-books are utilized for this class.  They are a good price, and include text, audio/video, as well as two workbooks.  The e-book site also includes online assignments.  This is an advantage to the student because he/she can access the program at home.  They are able to work at their individual pace.  Also, through out the listening portion of the activities, the students are able to go back and replay a portion of the text that they need.  Mr. Boehner also uses this program in his own classroom, and is able to direct the class at a class pace.  The Spanish III class is currently working on a project using the computer site called “ToonDoo.”  The students can create a comic-based story.  Also, last semester, the students created menus that were done in Spanish.
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Middle School:  The Foreign Culture nine weeks class at the middle school mainly focuses on Spanish, with a comparison to other countries.  Mr. Boehner mainly covers Spain, Mexico, and Argentina, in order to look at the continents of Europe, North America, and South America.  The class also compares and contrasts foods from each country.  John stated that the DVDs called, “Countries of the World” have been very beneficial for this class.  A large focus of the class has involved geography, since that area was identified as a weakness at the high school level.  The foreign culture class also includes an introduction to Spanish, in an effort to get the students interested in a foreign language.  Students also have investigated animals that reside in Spain and South America.  www.enchantedlearning.com has been a great vocabulary resource.  


John continues to look for a replacement for Rosetta Stone.  It is an interactive online website that helps to reinforce Spanish skills and speech.  He previously used it for all classes, and at that time the cost was $199.  The current cost is over $1,000, but would be accessible for all levels.  So John will research for an alternative.  
